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 Alameda Soccer Club, Inc. 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 
 

January 15, 2013 
 
Board Members present: Peter Holmes, Jerry Ramiza, John Orla-Bukowski, Anna Meneguite, John Krainer, Thu-Huong 
Nguyen, Kevin Jordan, Charles Hurt, Csabo Peto, Jon Pecson, Maurice Gomez, David Hall, Mark Ames, Frank Fasano, Bill 
Shiber, Sami Adranaly, and Amanda Woodworth 
Meeting commenced at 7:35 p.m. 
................ 
 
Peter Holmes – President 
 
Item 1 
- Thank you to all in attendance 
- 2012 had lots of accomplishments such as player development 
- 1265 players for the Fall Season – 1st year of U8 girls and boys divided groups (gender specific) 
- We are in the process of a new vendor for the new website 
- Soccer camps 24/7 were well attended; feedback was excellent 
- Free Goal Keeper sessions throughout the Fall which was well attended 
- PCA was great with attendance, re-certification for referees was well attended, increased equipment allocations to 

teams and increased stipends to Islander teams, installed access gates at Atlantic field and added locks to goals 
- Great Photo Day, hosted All-Star game, ASC coaches won the Coaches Tournament (again), negotiated a three year 

lease at Alameda Point giving our kids more fields usage by 10% with J. Pecson, M. Ames, P. Holmes, C. Hurt, J. 
Ramiza, J. Krainer, and D. Hall all providing input in putting together the lease and all its components 

- Thank you from Jen Burns to P. Holmes and J. Pecson who helped get her U15 Boys team field usage – it’s 
important we get lights on the fields 

- This is currently in the works for Alameda Point (portable) 
- Lights bring a different level of playing to the players 
- Jen Burns voiced a strong desire to do her best to add to the Club and hopes ASC Board steps it up as Board 

Members, Coaches, etc. 
- Need turf fields – a place for kids to play when it’s raining 
- Need to develop a plan for location for a place for turf fields or a soccer complex – work with ARPD closely on this 
- ASC has $73,000 in reserve; Club is in good shape 
- Time to vote for the 2013 BOD (7:51 p.m.) 
- With the new AP Lease, Alameda built in a weekend allocated in October for a tournament (the last weekend in 

October) – access to all fields, Atlantic, Alameda Point, and Hornet (could possibly include Bay Port) 
- AP Lease built into lease this one weekend for tournament usage and lights – the two are not necessarily connected 
- U10 Coordinator – Kevin Jordan – announced that he will not be able to continue with this position 
 
 
General Membership Meeting adjourned at 8:02 pm –  
 
Submitted by Anna Meneguite, ASC Secretary 
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Alameda Soccer Club, Inc. 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

 

January 15, 2013 
 
Board Members present: Peter Holmes, Jerry Ramiza, John Orla-Bukowski, Anna Meneguite, John Krainer, Thu-Huong 
Nguyen, Kevin Jordan, Charles Hurt, Csabo Peto, Jon Pecson, Maurice Gomez, David Hall, Mark Ames, Frank Fasano, Bill 
Shiber, Sami Adranaly, and Amanda Woodworth 
Meeting commenced at 8:02 p.m. 
................ 
 
[Motion 1] Approval of December Minutes – 
Minutes from December 10, 2012 – Approved 
 
Peter Holmes -  
Item 1 

 
 
- 12/15/12 Coaches Tournament at Alameda Point 
- 12/21/12 J. Pecson and P. Holmes met with Amy Wooldridge to talk about the ‘rain out’ policy and Lincoln field 
 repair 
 A. Amy Wooldridge is not in favor of ‘Play and then Repair’  
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 B. In severe rain conditions there is NO play on fields 
 C. Exercise good judgment and move away from City fields; use Atlantic or Hornet 
 D. Atlantic and Hornet are designated fields for ASC 
 E. Compensation of  field damage was not to exceed $2300 
- Need to fill two Directors positions and determine Select try out fields and dates 
- C. Lonsdale set up a website with dates for the last weekend in January and February 9th and 10th.  There have been 
 no other postings up on the website as of yet. 
- P. Holmes to reach out to C. Lonsdale to follow-up on Select try outs 
- Get dates, announce and advertise the two available weekends (doesn’t include High School age players at this time) 
- Possibly do a ‘Boy Scout’ style reach out at local supermarkets or schools 
- Possibly do an email blast to Select players regarding Select try outs via Constant Contact 
- Select coach issue – so much information went around after the Coaches meeting where there seems to be a need for  
 some help for the Select Coordinator 
- Coaches may reach out to Coordinators to offer assistance; no need to add Officers 
- At tournament, it would have been great to have coaches or assistant coaches there to talk to parents 
- Select try out dates for under High School age should be the last week of January and weekend of the 9th and 19th of  
 February.  C. Lonsdale’s website should match ASC Club website.  C. Lonsdale to follow up with email blast  
 a.s.a.p. 
- ASC has refined who we are by making the recreational side fun and develop skills – provincial and community  
 based program 
- The Club is doing a balance act at the moment 
- When you look at what’s coming out of NorCal, we want to try to set our sites on this, however, does this work with  
 an age-pure system? 
- There are guidelines out there and available to follow and implement for our players 
- We don’t have the structure that Bay Oaks has which is why kids go there 
- We don’t have coaches under a ‘Coach Director’ to have all coaches working together 
- Select soccer is different than Recreational soccer – they are a ‘Gold’ level 
- ASC has an evaluation process in place 
- Migrating out of CYSA to NorCal (two years now) 
- Must be sensitive to the needs of the kids and the game – keep the game fun 
- Need to have sub-lease signed for Alameda Point 
 
John Krainer – Treasurer 
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- $6300 went to ARPD for field usage 
- Picture Day bill came in and trophy bill for All-Star came in 
- Need to get our credits as high as possible 
- Insurance is in line for Alameda Point fields 
- $566/per annum; we pay $1000 for Hornet field 
- ASC will pay a pro-rated amount 
- Certificates went to Amy Wooldridge 
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Bill Shiber – JYSL Representative 
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- C. Seiwald will be resigning as President from Jack London (has been President for last few years) 
- Looking at the weekend after Easter (first weekend in April) for Spring Season 
 
Mark Ames – City Board Representative 
- City of Alameda meeting regarding AP Lease 
- Not controversial; very little reason to get up to discuss 
- 02/05/2013 lease goes before the City Council 
- Cost recover was a large part of the discussion 
- City gets about $10,000 from ASC 
- ASC is now a cost center for the City 
- This goes into effect 03/01/2013 
- Additional fees should be build into the Spring fees (per player) 
- 2nd VP, Field Coordinator and Treasurer to work with Mark Ames to ensure we are covered in the numbers 
- Kruzi Park building will not get built – too expensive 
Csabo Peto – Referee Coordinator 
- Planning on getting Referee courses going by the end of February or early March  
- Really promoting NorCal 
- Meeting Referee requirements by NorCal 
- Make sure you have your referees organized before joining NorCal 
- EBU has their first course for Referees going on right now 
 
Sami Adranaly – Webmaster 
- E7 Sports was hired to create the new website 
- Trying to migrate and fit pages into the new site 
- Custom designed banner 
- Link will be emailed out to show the design 
- Website only runs the tool; ASC runs the communication. 
- Website work is a lot of work; will try to get more people involved to streamline things 
- ASC has a communication policy – at this time point of contact is John Krainer 
- If there is a way on the website to get your message out there, it’s not made clear 
- When can ASC go live?  Theoretically before Spring season 
 
Maurice Gomez – Equipment Coordinator 
- Nice goals for Tillman & Ritler fields 
- Extra goalie equipment – balls, gloves, and jerseys were nice to have 
- U8 goals at Godfrey, Harrington, and Bayport were disassembled 
- Field lining was excellent 
- Thanks to Scott MacAskel for help with Atlantic field 
- Equipment return at volunteer party was an excellent idea 
 
John Orla-Bukowski – 2nd Vice President 
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Preamble: 

When I was Field Coordinator, Competitive teams started practicing earlier than Recreational teams, so they got their 
field/time allocations sooner. Other than that, I'd have a difficult time rationalizing or advocating as to why 
Competitive coaches and teams should have priority over recreational coaches and teams. 
 
Here's why: we want to have the most number of coaches/teams satisfied with field/time allocations to their 1st or 2nd 
choices. To that end, there are more Recreational coaches/teams to slot. It's a numbers issue - the most good for the 
most teams/players. 

To state in policy that Competitive coaches and teams should have field allocation priority over Recreational coaches 
and teams would create some serious divisions and issues for many. 
 
I'd suggest that the 1st and 2nd VPs are the ones who are on the Field Allocation Review group and at all complaints 
or issues around field allocations are delegated to these two positions for resolution, since they are jointly responsible 
for administrative and operational club functions. The president can and should help only if there's an impasse that 
can't be resolved by the Field Coordinator and these two VPs. 

Field Request\Allocation Process: 

1.      Field Coordinator submits request to ARPD for fields based on previous season\previous year's field allocation 
needs. This request should also identify and represent the various locations on the Island (South, Mid, North) and age 
groups. 

2.      Field Coordinator identifies which fields will be used for which age group primarily based on largest fields used 
for oldest age groups. During Coach Registration, coach indicates 1st, 2nd and 3rd choices for Island location (South, 
Mid, North), Days of the Week (M, Tu, W, Th, F) and Time Frames, (4:00-5:00, 5:00-6:00, 6:00-7:00) 

3.      Registrar (Thu-Huong) provides Coach spreadsheet that details these requests along with age group, email and 
phone number information. 

4.      Field Coordinator aggregates the requests by age group, then sorts by 1st, 2nd and 3rd choices. 

5.      Field Coordinator flags (prioritizes) requests of coaches that are: 

a.      Coaching more than one team 

b.      Coaching and Refereeing 

c.      Coaching and Volunteering (Picture Day, 4th of July, Tournament, Field Steward, Board of 
Directors) 

6.      Field Coordinator references ARPD permits to create a template for each field that details available time slots. 

7.      Field Coordinator works through the 1st choice requests of the flagged coaches referenced in step #5 above. 

8.      Once these requests have been slotted to field\time slots, Field Coordinator works through remaining coaches 1st

choice requests and slots to field\times as possible. 

9.      For any outstanding requests, Field Coordinator works through 2nd choice requests and slots to field\times as 
possible. 

10.   For any outstanding requests, Field Coordinator works through 3rd choice requests and slots to field\times as 
possible. 

11.   Any outstanding requests will be slotted to any remaining field\times left. 

12.   Once this work has been completed, Field Coordinator provides draft to Field Allocation Review group (should 
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be at least 2 Executive Board members, both 1st VP -Administrative and 2nd VP-Operations and possibly the 
President). 

  

13.   Field Coordinator and Field Allocation Review group meet to discuss: 

a.      The ARPD Field Permits and Field Templates 

b.      The Field Coordinators Field-Age Group identifications. 

c.      The Coaches request spreadsheet 

d.      The field\time allocations for each coach\team. 

e.      Specific focus of the review should be on coaches who were provided 3rd choice and left-over 
field allocations. 

14.   Field Coordinator and Field Allocation Review group will discuss options or work-around solutions that might 
help 3rd choice and left-over field allocation coaches\teams. 

15.   Field Coordinator and Field Allocation Review group finalize and approve the field\time allocations together. 

16.   Emails are sent to the left-over field allocations coaches advising them that it was not possible to meet their 
choices this season and advising of any potentially open slots that they could use. 

17.   Field Coordinator creates ASC\ARPD field permits as per finalized and approved. 

18.   Field Coordinator provides ASC\ARPD field permits to coaches.  
 
- Lots of thought goes into getting field permits 
- The idea is to be consistent from season to season 
- Lets all see how this is done and set it up for a self-help on our website so coaches can select their choices 
- We have Select and Recreation coaches 
- We are trying to do the most good for the most people 
- Coaches put in the comments in Sportability as to what field times/days they are requesting 
- As a Board, we talked about acknowledging or giving a priority to those that volunteer 
- For the third choice, field/times are provided as it is possible 
- If coach isn’t happy with third choice, we can provide what is left over for them to choose from 
- Time change is always an issue – is it possible to open another field up?  Lights at Hornet and Alameda Point should  
 help with this a lot. 
- Lights on the field are the only solution 
- As we approach daylight savings time, all teams rotate about 30 minutes to an hour 
 
[Motion 2] Adopt updated process for assignment of Field Practice times and locations as per description subject to the 
following amendment and to include President at their discretion to field review group.  Section 12 to include Alameda 
Islander priority placement when possible. The 1st and 2nd Vice Presidents are the ones who are on the Field Allocation 
Review group, and all complaints or issues around field allocations are delegated to these two positions and the President for 
resolution since they are jointly responsible for administrative and operational Club functions.  The President can and should 
help only if there’s an impasse that can’t be resolved by the Field Coordinators and these two Vice Presidents.   
 
Discussion – 
 
- It is not a good idea to say ‘Select gets priority over Recreational’ 
- Should have a memorialization of early placement in this document 
-  John Orla-Bukowski to include the ‘where’s and why’s’ 
- Once all rules have been decided and set, program can be written to be able to override the system 
- When time change shift happens, have early team practice late and late practice early 
- Field Coordinators will need to keep slots open in the lighted fields for those coaches that are not able to leave work  
 and be in Alameda any sooner than they are available 
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Motion Passed 
 
 
Jon Pecson – Field Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- ARPD meeting is next week regarding fields 
- New field request forms are coming 
- New and larger laundry list of what requirements are 
- Submitted reimbursement to ARPD at $7/per hour 
- It came to about $1100 in money coming back to the Club 
- Meeting with Amy Wooldridge says Coast Guard fields are now available – U10 NorCal compliant and two U8  
 fields 
- No water at these fields – could this be a possible location of a turf field 
- AP lease and using the fields with other Clubs – we will be under the microscope for a while and we will need to run  
 this effectively 
 
 
Jerry Ramiza – 1st Vice President 
- Alameda Point Lease sub-lease 
- Jerry Ramiza was not in attendance at this meeting to comment 
 
Peter Holmes – Alameda Beltline Soccer Fields to City of Alameda 

 
 

From: Jon Pecson <jonpecson@gmail.com> 
Date: January 14, 2013 11:03:27 AM 
To: Peter Holmes <pholmes@sterlinghomeloan.com>,kevin jordan <kdougjordan@yahoo.com>,"list-
board@alamedasoccer.org" <list-board@alamedasoccer.org> 
Subject: Re: Please add to Board Package for Agenda Item # 11 for ASC Board Meeting, TUESDAY, 
January 15th at 7:30 pm at ALAMEDA HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER (meeting immediately 
follows GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING) 

All, 
During the recent field request process and Rec and Parks commission meeting to proposal hourly rates for 
field use, there will be more administrative requirements for field use and interactions with ARPD. 
This means more requirements on the competitive teams and more volunteer hours. 
I would like to add to the field review and allocation process the requirement for 1 or 2 individuals from the 
competitive teams to act as administrators to help put in 20-40 hours during the fall and spring periods to 
support these new requirements. 
Peter, we should add these requirements since the competitive teams also use the fields 30% more than the 
recreational teams and thus will incur 30% more cost to the club. 
Jon 
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- Mark Ames may or may not be able to attend meeting held on 02/09/13 
- Do we want ASC to be involved in this? 
- City has long term fiscal constraints 
- People who bring low cost options to the City will get the interest ahead of all 
- ASC doesn’t want to get into the field management line of work 
- This will not be a cheap project 
- Perhaps if Board wants to consider this, reach out to Nino and see if he will be the point person to look at this 
- Has anyone stepped on the field or space to view this area? 
- This is a long term project 
- There are all kinds of constraints to adding more fields in the City of Alameda 
- Half a million to a million if you’re adding parking or more per field 
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- What is it that we’re looking for here – one turf field or two? 
- We are better served in serving ourselves – soccer complex 
 
Bill Shiber – Board positions 
[Motion 3] To authorize ASC Board of Directors to use its general authority to fill any vacant Board positions.  To have 1st 
and 2nd VP’s assume the role of President.  1st VP would be official spokesperson until a President can be found. 
 
Discussion 
 
-  President position is currently vacant; no one has been able to step up at this time due to various reasons 
- Proposing that John Krainer and Bill Shiber acting as Vice Presidents - Board will appoint them both to this position 
- If Board is comfortable with this, John Krainer and Bill Shiber are happy to share the duties 
- This is an effort to spread out the workload 
- Board can vote to fill this position with someone else if this doesn’t work out 
- When it comes to voting, each person has just one vote 
 
Motion Passed 
 
 
  
Board of Directors Meeting adjourned at 10:00 pm –  
 
Submitted by Anna Meneguite, ASC Secretary 


